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  December 6, 2019 

BY EMAIL 

Ontario Energy Board  
2300 Yonge Street 
Suite 2700, PO Box 2319 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
Attn: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
boardsec@oeb.ca 
 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: Ontario Energy Board Application EB-2019-0007 
Imperial Oil – Leave to Construct – Waterdown to Finch (the “Project”) 

We write with respect to the above-noted matter.  The Huron-Wendat Nation (“HWN”) has been 
engaged for many months in discussions with Imperial Oil Ltd. (“Imperial”) regarding what 
accommodation measures are required to address the Project’s impacts and potential impacts on the 
HWN’s rights.  While it is the HWN’s view that some progress has been made, the parties have not 
yet finalized an agreement as to the accommodation measures Imperial will commit to in order to 
avoid, mitigate or compensate for the impacts the Project has had and will continue to have on the 
HWN’s inherent and treaty rights. 

In order to provide a further opportunity for the parties to work together to agree to appropriate 
accommodation measures, the HWN requests an extension of the Intervenors’ deadline for filing 
comments on the Project application to December 20, 2019. 

Thank you for your consideration.  Should the Board require any further information, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 

Yours respectfully, 
Olthuis, Kleer, Townshend LLP 

 
 
Renée Pelletier 

 Managing Partner 


